	Cobblestone Homeowners Association

Board of Directors Meeting


	Date: October 18, 2018              Start Time: 7:00 PM                End Time: 8:01 PM

	Location:
	Clubhouse

	Facilitator:
	Board of Directors

	Participants:
	Lynn Murray, Dave Bizik, Melissa Price, Chad Milhouse, & Craig Derifield (BMC)

	Objective:
	Monthly Board of Directors Meeting 

	Meeting Agenda

	Call to Order – 7:00 PM by Dave Bizik

	Adoption of Agenda

	-Open Session-
Welcome and Introductions – Dave Bizik welcomed everyone and opened the meeting.
Old / New Business:
· AquaTech Contract – Dave Bizik noted that over the past few years the pool has seen neglect from the previous pool vendor Trident and the Board agreed to hire a new pool vendor, Aquatech. The price of the contract was comparable and the Board expects better service. The Board noted they were pleased so far and they look forward to a good swim season next year.

· Bylaws – Dave Bizik noted that the community had been working for years to amend the Bylaws to change term limits, remove cumulative voting, and lower the 67% needed for future amendments. The Board consulted with legal council who confirmed that the Board could ultimately make the amendments themselves in accordance with SC Law. The Board announced that they reviewed language with the attorney and have officially made amendments to the Bylaws. Terms were staggered so that there was always an experienced member remaining on the Board, cumulative voting was completely removed, the amount of votes needed to amend the Bylaws was lowered to 51% of a called meeting. A number of homeowners expressed their appreciation for the Board initiating the amendments and also expressed their dissatisfaction by not being included in the process. Another homeowner noted concern with the smaller amount of homeowners needed to enact further amendments to the Bylaws. The Board noted the objections. The Board reiterated that the amendments that were done, were the ones that the community had been asking about for years. After legal review the Board discovered they had the power to bring about these amendments, so they moved forward with it.

· Fall Directory – Dave Bizik noted that it was coming out. Homeowners were encouraged to share their contact info withTerry Cram to be included in the directory.

· Eblasts –  Dave Bizik noted that if you wish to receive info on what is going on, the best way is to have your email published in the directory so you receive eblasts.

· Neighborhood Watch Report – It was noted that the committee was meeting next Thursday. There will be someone present to give info on Lancaster County's senior outreach program.

· Social Committee Report – Fall event next Friday. Please RSVP.

· Aeration and over seeding – Summit mowed lower today as they were getting ready to start aerating next Monday. Residents were advised to mark sprinkler heads and help water after they seed. An eblast with the info will be sent.

· Clubhouse shrubs – The Board thanked Tom Murray and Gary Walters for removing the dead shrubs around the clubhouse. Summit hauled them off at no charge. The Board was looking for a few volunteers for planting new shrubs.
· Tree banding – The Board requested volunteers to help with tree banding. Sign-up sheets were available after the meeting.

· Food Pantry – Tom and Wilma Fleshman were collecting food items and paper products. Residents were welcome to drop at their house and they will make sure it gets to the food pantry Nov 8 – 10th during the donation period.

· Mailboxes – The Board noted some mailboxes were starting to look a little rundown and could use some maintenance. Linda Klein volunteered to help anyone that needs their mailbox painted at no charge. The newsletter will include Linda's contact info.

· Coyotes – It was noted that coyotes were spotted and urged residents to watch out for their small dogs and cats at night.

· Irrigation – The Board reminded everyone that they should be looking into shutting down irrigation system and emptying the backflow. The Board noted this was very important and could cause damages if not done properly. Gary Walters and Butch Levesque provide this for a fee.
· Pet Policies – The Board reminded everyone to please don’t let dogs pee on neighbor's front yard and pick up any pet waste. The Board also noted that the CCRs have a rule that residents can have no more than 3 pets and everyone must adhere to that rule.

Open Discussion and Questions
· Ants – A homeowner asked if ant beds along the sidewalks could be addressed. Everyone was urged to help out with this and it was noted that Amdro works well.
· HOA Meeting Signage – A homeowner thanked the Board for placing the signs to remind homeowners about the meeting.

· Tree Between Ridgeline and Sourwood – A homeowner noted concerns with a tree that had hanging and broken limbs.

· Pressure Washing of Homes – A homeowner noted concerns with appearance of some homes. The Board noted that these were addressed.
· Comments on an e-mail that was sent out – Sharon Fox wanted to clarify that she received proxies at the last Annual Meeting and she voted the way the homeowners instructed her to vote. She felt that use of proxies in lieu of a person's attendance was appropriate. A homeowner asked if absentee ballots could be used. Chad Milhouse noted that he did not believe this was in the Bylaws but the Board would review.

· A homeowner noted that they felt the community was divided between single family home and townhomes. She urged everyone to pull together as one community.
Next open meeting – December 13.

	Adjourn – 8:01 PM


